PRESS RELEASE

CONTACT: Mayor's Office 861-5301 15 August, 2008

WOODBINE AWARDS COMMUNITY CENTER AIR CONDITIONING CONTRACT

Woodbine—Mayor William Pikolycky is pleased to announce that the Borough of Woodbine, at a special Council meeting held on August 4, 2008, awarded a contract for air conditioning and related heating upgrades for the Community Center at Longfellow and Monroe to Shore Mechanical Construction, Inc., Petersburg, for \$19,400 for the base bid and the add alternate bid. The total contract will be for \$21,100 as an upgrade of the heating system was included within the budgeted project so as to most effectively configure the system.

Other bidders were: Jim Berry, North Cape May, \$21,700; Falasca, Vineland, \$68,275; ACT, West Berlin, \$69,918.

Funding for this project was provided by a New Jersey Department of Community Affairs Small Cities Public Facilities grant award in the amount of \$40,000, which funding was also used in other upgrades to the facility.

"Installation of central air conditioning at the Longfellow Avenue Community Center, along with the concomitant improvements to the heating system there generally, will enhance the usability of this facility which currently has our Recreation Commission offices and is used by Recreation for our weekly Senior Citizen activities, movie nights and computer classes, is the location for the AARP's monthly meetings, as well as housing the office for the Experience Works program," noted Mayor Pikolycky.